
 

 

Notice under National Electricity Law 
The Australian Energy Market Commission (AEMC) gives notice under the National  
Electricity Law of the following matters. 
Under section 95, the Major Energy Users Inc. has requested the proposed Potential 
Generator Market Power in the NEM Rule (Project Ref. ERC0123). The proposal seeks to 
require the Australian Energy Regulator to assess which generators have market power and 
declare them to be ‘dominant generators’. Under the proposal, new restrictions would apply to 
the wholesale market dispatch offers that could be submitted by a ‘dominant generator’. 
Submissions must be received by 26 May 2011. 
Under section 107, the period of time for the making of the draft Rule determination on the 
Potential Generator Market Power in the NEM Rule proposal has been extended to 30 April 
2012.  

Under section 99, the making of a draft determination and draft National Electricity Amendment
(Application of Dual Marginal Loss Factors) Rule 2011 (Project Ref. ERC0117). In relation to 
the draft determination: 

• requests for a pre-determination hearing must be received by 21 April 2011; 

• submissions must be received by 26 May 2011; and  

• requests for a hearing should be forwarded to submissions@aemc.gov.au and must 
cite the Project Ref. in its title. 

Under section 43(1), the AEMC gives notice that the Ministerial Council on Energy has 
provided a direction to the AEMC to undertake the Stage 3 Demand Side Participation Review 
in the National Electricity Market. 

Submissions can be lodged online via the AEMC’s website at www.aemc.gov.au. Before 
lodging your submission, you must review the AEMC’s privacy collection statement on its 
website. 

Submissions should be made in accordance with the AEMC’s Guidelines for making written
submissions on Rule change proposals. The AEMC publishes all submissions on its website  

All documents in relation to the above matters are published on the AEMC’s website and are 
available for inspection at the offices of the AEMC.  
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